
BOARD MINUTES – MAY 2017 
BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB, INC. 

              
PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
 
CHECK THE BCGC SCHEDULE - As a reminder, ALWAYS check our website's "Schedule of 
Events" PRIOR to going to the range.  Nothing is more irritating than expecting to have a fun, 
relaxing day at the range to only find out there is a Match scheduled on the range you intended 
to use.  All Matches and Clinics always have priority over individual member usage. 
 
I hope to see many of you at the next meeting on June 20th, 2017. 
 
 
Owen Maddox     
President, BCGC    
720-250-6075 
bcgc777@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BCGC NOTICES 
 
1.  Minutes Prepared by:  Mike McCabe, Secretary 

• Date & Time of Meeting:  May 16th, 2017 -- 6:30 PM 
• Notification of Meeting:  website & Previous Months Minutes 
• A Quorum was present:  5 required  --  7 present 

mailto:bcgc777@gmail.com


o BCGC Board of Directors present were: Owen Maddox, Brian Hunter, Dean Barr, 
Jason Roosa, Jim Madere, Deland Barr, and Mike McCabe.    

 
2.  New Member Orientation 
• Complete your Range Orientation online at Member Planet   Required Range Orientation & Test    
• Need to update your NRA Membership?  For a 1 year membership go to our website:   bcgc.com  

You save $$ and the Club gets an additional rebate from the NRA.  If you want a multi-year 
extension for a much better deal, call Owen Maddox, NRA Recruiter, at 720-250-6075.  Not only do 
you save a lot on the membership, but the Club also gets a good rebate.  Three-year: $85;  Five-
year: $100 and LIFE  for $600 until July 31st. 

• 65 or older Distinguished LIFE: $375 
 

Visit the BCGC website at WWW.BCGC.COM for an up to date list of all Camp Fickes and BCGC 
club events and notices. 
 
BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES – May 16th, 2017 
 
Members in Attendance 

 
All of the following Members were present at the meeting: 

 
Owen Maddox 
Brian Hunter 
Dean Barr 
Jim Madere  
Deland Barr 
Mike McCabe 
Jason Roosa 

Jerry Fischer 
Mike Spratt 
Dabney Crump 
Donnie Kauger 
Lech Gacek 
Mike Pope 
Frank McKeon 
 

Del Befus 
Barrett Benson 

   
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM 
Prior Months Meeting Minutes – Jim Madere listed twice in membership report, corrected.   
Motion to accept by Deland Barr; Seconded by Brian Hunter.  Passed unanimously.  

 
Membership Report (Deland Barr) - 264 Members; 15 New for 2017. 
 
Holding cards for 31 members.  
 
Four potential new members introduced themselves: 
 
Paid, ROL, Range Tour & NRA – Dave Botterelli 
Paid, ROL, Range Tour & NRA – John Phillips  
Paid, ROL, Range Tour & NRA – Mike Baldwin 
Paid, ROL, Range Tour & NRA – John Goggin 
Vote to accept was unanimous. 
 
Motion to accept by Brian Hunter; Seconded by Mike McCabe.   Passed unanimously 
 
 

http://www.memberplanet.com/s/buffalocreekgunclubinc/rol_1_1


Mail Call (Owen Maddox) – Nothing to report 
Motion to accept by Mike McCabe; Seconded by Dean Barr.  Passed unanimously 
 
Junior's Report (Mike Spratt) – Picked up 8 Junior’s rifles. Seven in proper working order, one needs 
repairs. Mike proposed weekend training on 4th weekend of month beginning in June as long as it 
doesn’t conflict with scheduled matches. Created Bcgc.juniors@gmail.com email address.   
Motion to accept by Deland Barr; Seconded by Brian Hunter.  Passed unanimously 
 
Newsletter Report (Mike McCabe) – Nothing new, will try to get draft to board by weekend to review 
and approve. 
Motion to accept by Jim Madere; Seconded by Jason Roosa.  Passed unanimously 
 
Range Officer's Report (Jim Madere) – Boy Scouts cleaned up 100 yd berm last Friday. Porta Potties 
may be in need of cleaning by opening of public season. Jeff Peters making 56 new frames for short 
range. 35 new targets in rafters. Should be good to go for opening day. Need a case of 18x24 backers. 
Need work day for lead remediation, hopefully before opening day. Frank brought up range use, gate 
left open at events and public is rolling in.  Jason suggested adding instructions to event literature 
directing shooters to close but not lock gate behind them. 
Motion to accept by Dean Barr; Seconded by Brian Hunter.  Passed unanimously 
 
Member – At – Large Report (Dean Barr) – Educational records up to date as of May 01, 2017. Will 
give detailed report at next month’s meeting. 
Motion to accept by Jim Madere; Seconded by Brian Hunter. Passed unanimously 
 
Training & High Power Report (Jason Roosa) – 2 matches since last month. Great turnout, almost 
30 shooters at each event. Need additional match directors (assistants) due to volume of shooters. 
NRA switching to electronic score submission. Per NRA can now add up to 4x scope on Service Rifles. 
Jim asked if we were going to identify women and juniors for educational record purposes. Jason said, 
yes. 
Motion to accept by Jim Madere; Seconded by Mike McCabe.  Passed unanimously 
 
Treasurer's Report (Sam Morris) – Absent. Owen - 
BCGC Checking: $ 26,782.51. Savings: $ 3,508.19. Raffle: $ 41.20. Juniors: $ 708.89. 
Motion to accept by Mike McCabe; Seconded by Jim Madere  
 
Armorer's Report (Sam Morris) – All rifles locked in the Safes.  All 8 Juniors rifles are with Mike 
Spratt. 
Motion to accept by Deland Barr; Seconded by Brian Hunter.  Passed unanimously 
 
Executive Officer Report (John Williams) – Absent.  
Owen got email from insurance company last week, everything updated and looking good. 
Motion to accept by Deland Barr; Seconded by Mike McCabe.  Passed unanimously 
 
BCGC  AGENDA  TOPICS  -  May 16th,  2017 

 
OLD BUSINESS  - (7:18) - Owen Maddox 

o Forest Service Bond issue –.  No reply yet. 
o Brian Hunter - 11 Students at RSO training last month 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS  - (7:23) 
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o Owen Maddox met with Owen Smith, the Club’s biggest donor and a member in ‘60’s and ‘70’s. 
o Jason Roosa – Cell Phone coverage getting closer to range, should make it a priority to get cell 

reception if/when FS renews contract. Dabney said there is also satellite service option in case 
FS doesn’t approve cell tower. 

o Lech Gacek – Suggested Newsletter blurb on programs available to shooters. 
o Brian Hunter suggested adding match directors to non-voting members. 
o Del Befus suggested we add newsletter article reminding members to check website before 

heading to range. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at:  7:40 pm. 

 

• BOD Members Present / (Absent) 

o Owen Maddox - Present 
o Brian Hunter - Present 
o John Williams – Absent 
o Mike McCabe - Present 
o Jim Madere - Present 
o Jason Roosa - Present  
o Dean Barr - Present 
o Deland Barr - Present 
o Sam Morris – Absent 

 
The next regular BCGC BOD/Membership meeting will be held on Tuesday June 20th, 2017 at 
the Indian Hills Community Center.  Meeting begins at 6:30 PM. 
 
 
 
2017  BCGC BOARD OF DIRECTORS    (VOTING MEMBERS) 
 
 
PRESIDENT / OWEN MADDOX (720)250-6075 / bcgc777@gmail.com 
VICE PRESIDENT / BRIAN HUNTER / brianhunter07@aol.com 
SECRETARY / MIKE McCABE / mccabeguns@yahoo.com 
EXECUTIVE OFFICER / JOHN WILLIAMS - (720-352-4783) / westminsterarms@yahoo.com 
TREASURER / SAM MORRIS - (303-903-2313) / o.w.sheepdog@gmail.com 
MEMBERSHIP OFFICER / DELAND BARR – (303)838-4755/ membership.bcgc@gmail.com 
RANGE OFFICER / JIM MADERE - (303-816-9297) / madak47@wildblue.net 
TRAINING OFFICER/ JASON ROOSA / bcgchighpower@gmail.com 
BOARD MEMBER-AT-LARGE / DEAN BARR / northforkshootist@gmail.com / 303-838-3434 
 
2017 BCGC EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT BOARD (NON-VOTING MEMBERS) 
 
JUNIOR EXECUTIVE / MIKE SPRATT/JOHN CARTER 
ASSISTANT RANGE OFFICER / JERRY FISCHER / ALEC SCHWARTZ 
HIGH POWER DIRECTOR / JASON ROOSA / bcgchighpower@gmail.com 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR / MIKE McCABE / mccabeguns@yahoo.com 
NEW MEMBER ORIENTATION / FRANK McKEON / (303-838-4026) 
ARMORER / SAM MORRIS - (303/838-0702) / o.w.sheepdog@gmail.com 
GRANTS COORDINATOR / RICH MANZER  
.22 Bench Rest Competition Officer – BOB CARTER 
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BCGC 
P.O. BOX 796 
CONIFER, COLORADO 80433 


	BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES – May 16th, 2017
	Members in Attendance

